
Page 1 of 1 

M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Mayor and Council Members 

FROM: Bruce Mills, Interim Assistant City Manager   

DATE: March 22, 2023 

SUBJECT: Review of the 148th Cadet Class by Kroll 

Please note for Item 24 on the March 23, 2003 agenda that Kroll’s review will include a review and 
assessment of Austin Police Department’s implementation of the Audit Protocol Guidelines during the 
148th Cadet Class, not the 147th. The 147th will be graduating near the time Kroll’s review begins. Timing 
of the 148th Cadet Class is ideal for Kroll’s review. 

Should you have any questions please contact Elise Renshaw at elise.renshaw@austintexas.gov. 


